

PAVING & SITE RESTORATION WORK

September 1, 2022

Dear Neighbor:

The preliminary construction work in your neighborhood for the 430 Pipeline Improvement project will be complete soon. Seattle Public Utilities (SPU) installed a new underground vault and water main valves. Work to permanently restore the sidewalk, street, and vegetation that was disturbed is scheduled to take place in September.

The 430 Pipeline Improvement project consist of repairing and upgrading portions of the large 42-inch diameter steel pipeline that runs four miles from Volunteer Park to Maple Leaf Reservoir in Seattle. The pipeline was built in the early 1900s and is part of the region's

drinking water system.

LOCATION:

The 430 Pipeline project is a multisite project. Construction at this site takes place on **Federal Ave E, between E. Boston St and E. Newton St**, and occurs in the sidewalk, planting strip, and street.

SCHEDULE:

Crews work **weekdays from 7 am to 5 pm** with noisy work starting after 8 am.

WHAT TO EXPECT DURING CONSTRUCTION:

 Noise, dust, dirt, vibrations, and temporary road closures.

FOR MORE INFORMATION OR TO SIGN UP FOR PROJECT EMAILS:

- Contact Andrew Karch at (206) 684-4643 or andrew.karch@seattle.gov.
- Visit our project website: <u>www.seattle.gov/utilities/430Pipeline</u>
- Scan this QR Code:



